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I am honored to serve as president of the ELE this year. I am compleƟng the last year 
of a three year term on the board. We have an excellent board, filled with capable, 
experienced volunteers. 

 John Nohinek chairs the landscape commiƩee. Ken Eichenauer serves as architectural 
chair. Tracy Bush returns as social chair, aŌer doing an excellent job last year. Denise 
Harrington conƟnues to serve as tennis chair. She successfully supervised the resur-
facing of the tennis courts last year. Emily Swanson conƟnues as communicaƟons 
chair. In addiƟon to ediƟng the bi-monthly newsleƩer, Emily will update and distrib-
ute the neighborhood directory.  

Welcome new board members, Patrick Dunn, who oversees the swimming pool, and 
Sam Salyer, serving as vice president. Mary Alice Holloway conƟnues to serve as sec-
retary. I would like to thank each of these neighborhood volunteers for their service.  

I would like to recognize and thank outgoing president, Bill Maize, and vice president, 
Dianne Del Cid, for all of their efforts serving on the board over the past three years. 
Dianne graciously agreed to conƟnue designing and implemenƟng the color beds at 
the neighborhood entrances and clubhouse. 

The major capital expenditure we are planning this year is the resurfacing of the pool 
deck. There are a number of smaller issues we will address as well, including the on-
going problems with the gate at the boat ramp and the broken secƟon of fence by the 
canal. 

Feel free to call or email me with any concerns. You can email me through the ELE 
website or call me at 817 307-0967. 

      Gene Gehring 
                     President 

 

From the President 

November/December 2013 

Directory Updates! Help Needed! 

It’s Ɵme to start making updates for the 2014 Directory. Your block rep will be  
contacƟng you soon to make updates to your phone number, etc. Or, if you are new to 
the neighborhood, let us know! You can also send updates to the CommunicaƟons 
Chair, Emily Swanson at 817-480-0462 or communicaƟons @elehoa.com. 
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Annual Christmas Party! 

The Annual Holiday Party will be held  
December 15, 2013 at the ELE Clubhouse.  
4:30 to  7:00 p.m.  
 
Mr. and Mrs. Clause will arrive at 5:00 sharp.   
There will be a hay ride around the neighborhood to appreciate 
the wonderful Christmas lights. 
 
Please contact Tracy if you would like to volunteer to set up, 
bring soup, or other treats. 
 
Social@elehoa.com 

 

  

-  

Social Committee Update 

 

 

Save the Date! 

I am pleased to announce we have an aucƟon chair, Sharon Zacharias, along with a 

commiƩee for our annual aucƟon to be held at 4006 Falcon Lake Drive, at the home of 

Mary Hibbs. Please make plans to aƩend this wonderful, fesƟve event on Thursday, 

December 19. We ask for an item donaƟon of at least $25 from all aƩendees.  We hope 

you come out and enjoy all your local women’s club has to offer and get to know your 

fellow neighbors .        
       Cathy Nordman 
        President 

Women’s Club Happenings   
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Dental Hygiene 100 years 
Proud Past & Unlimited Future 

By ELE Resident, Denise Frank, RDH, BSDH 

This year, 2013 is the 100th year of the profession of Dental Hygiene.  It has been an 
exciƟng and enlightening year as celebraƟons conƟnue all across the United States.   

It all started back in 1913 when a denƟst by the name of Alfred Fones – later 
known as the father of dental hygiene began to advocate the importance of pre-
venƟon and educaƟng paƟents. Fones created the first dental hygiene school in 
Bridgeport, ConnecƟcut.  Only women were allowed to enroll in the school and aƩend classes in the evening in the re-
cepƟon area of the carriage house where Fones pracƟced denƟstry. In November of 1914, twenty-seven (27) graduat-
ed.  By 1923, the profession had expanded and the American Dental Hygienists’ AssociaƟon (ADHA) was created in or-
der to organize efforts. As the years have gone by, the requirements for entering a dental hygiene program have gone 
from 1 year past 8th grade to a minimum of a high school diploma and in most cases, college level pre-requisite cours-
es.  In 1952, all states began to license dental hygienists and the accreditaƟon process for dental hygiene programs be-
gan.  In 1986 the American Dental Hygienists’ AssociaƟon adopted a policy advocaƟng for a bachelor’s degree as the 
minimum degree for entry into the dental hygiene profession. There are sƟll many excellent associate degree programs 
throughout the country but now, along with bachelor and master’s degree programs.  The profession has certainly 
come a long way! 

This year, the American Dental Hygienists’ AssociaƟon Center for Lifelong Learning (ADHA CLL), which is the naƟonal 
annual session, celebrated 100 years of the profession in Boston, MassachuseƩs  which is “just down the road” from 
Bridgeport, ConnecƟcut where it all began in 1913.  There were more than 3000 hygienists in aƩendance from all 
across the country.  146 were from District IX (which includes Texas, New Mexico and Oklahoma).  104 were from Tex-
as.  It was so exciƟng to see how Boston embraced hygienists with banners in the hotel and along the streets of down-
town. There was something going on for everyone at all Ɵmes - from informaƟve ConƟnuing EducaƟon Courses, to top 
of the line exhibitors, to business meeƟngs and lots of networking.   

So, to sum it all up…there are now more than 150,000 Dental Hygienists naƟonwide comprised of both men and wom-
en with educaƟons ranging from an associate’s degree to a master’s degree. This organized group of professionals has 
gone from a carriage house recepƟon room to college degrees – all in 100 years! 

Health Begins in your Mouth…..See your Dental Hygienist! 

www.adha.org               www.texasadha.org hƩps://www.facebook.com/youradha 

Running Club 

Are you a runner? Do you want to find other neighbors to run with around the neighbor-

hood or in races? We are forming an ELE Running Club! All levels of runners are welcome! 

If you are interested in learning more please contact Emily Swanson at  

emilygibson13@gmail.com or Denise Harrington  at tennis@elehoa.com 

For Your Information! 




